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HOUSE CAPITAL OUTLAY REQUEST 479 
 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO 

46TH LEGISLATURE - SECOND SESSION - 2004 

REQUESTED BY Mimi Stewart  

 
 
 
 
 
 
FOR CONSTRUCTION OF FULL-DAY KINDERGARTEN PORTABLE CLASSROOMS. 
 
 

I request that the following capital outlay projects be funded: 
 

• to the public education department 
 

three million eight hundred sixty thousand dollars ($3,860,000) for the construction of portable 
classrooms and classroom renovation for full-day kindergarten in the Albuquerque public school 
district in Bernalillo county; 
 
one hundred forty-eight thousand dollars ($148,000) to construct portable classrooms for full-day 
kindergarten in the Clovis municipal school district in Curry county; 
 
ninety-eight thousand dollars ($98,000) to construct a portable classroom for full-day kindergarten 
in the Cuba independent school district in Sandoval county; 
 
two hundred forty-six thousand dollars ($246,000) to construct portable classrooms for full-day 
kindergarten in the Farmington municipal school district in San Juan county; 
 
two hundred forty-six thousand dollars ($246,000) to construct portable classrooms for full-day 
kindergarten in the Espanola public school district in Rio Arriba county; 
 
ninety-eight thousand dollars ($98,000) to construct a portable classroom for full-day kindergarten 
in the Fort Sumner municipal school district in De Baca county; 
 
two hundred ninety-six thousand dollars ($296,000) to construct portable classrooms for full-day 
kindergarten in the Gadsden independent school district in Dona Ana county; 
 
two hundred forty-six thousand dollars ($246,000) to construct portable classrooms for full-day 
kindergarten in the Hobbs municipal school district in Lea county; 
 
two hundred forty-six thousand dollars ($246,000) to construct portable classrooms for full-day 
kindergarten in the Las Cruces public school district in Dona Ana county; 
 
two hundred forty-six thousand dollars ($246,000) to construct portable classrooms for full-day 
kindergarten in the west Las Vegas public school district in San Miguel county; 
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five hundred fifty thousand dollars ($550,000) to construct portable classrooms for full-day 
kindergarten in the Los Alamos public school district in Los Alamos county; 
 
ninety-eight thousand dollars ($98,000) to construct a portable classroom for full-day kindergarten 
in the Maxwell municipal school district in Colfax county; 
 
ninety-eight thousand dollars ($98,000) to construct a portable classroom for full-day kindergarten 
in the Portales municipal school district in Roosevelt county; 
 
ninety-eight thousand dollars ($98,000) to construct a portable classroom for full-day kindergarten 
in the Reserve independent school district in Catron county; 
 
one million one hundred thousand dollars ($1,100,000) to construct portable classrooms for full-
day kindergarten in the Rio Rancho public school district in Sandoval county; 
 
ninety-eight thousand dollars ($98,000) to construct a portable classroom for full-day kindergarten 
in the Ruidoso municipal school district in Lincoln county; 
 
four hundred eighty-four thousand dollars ($484,000) to construct a portable classroom for full-
day kindergarten in the Santa Fe public school district in Santa Fe county; 
 
ninety-eight thousand dollars ($98,000) to construct a portable classroom for full-day kindergarten 
in the Socorro consolidated school district in Socorro county; and 
 
ninety-eight thousand dollars ($98,000) to construct a portable classroom for full-day kindergarten 
in the Texico municipal school district in Curry county. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


